Thornton Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, October 2, 2012

Town Office Building

Sally Davis, Chair, called the meeting to order ar 8:35 am, with Stephen Shaughnessy and Shelly Garber present.

- 1. September minutes were corrected and approved.
- 2. DES permit was discussed, tax map #6/6 block 8, file #2012-00185, with change of ownership, the permit is good if DES is notified.
- 3. Thanks to the help of our local newspaper corespondent, the library has received 4 new books for there shelves. More is needed.
- 4. Planning Board met, 9-12-12, to review the application for an RV park at the Ham farm.
- 5. Mail, bank statement, account shows a balance of \$3,043.36 at .1% interest earned.
- 6. The annual meeting for NH Municipal Conservation Commissions is being held November 3, in Concord, NH.
- 7. Sally expressed concerns about the recycling of used asphalt shingles. No one on the committee had an answer.

The meeting adjourned at 9:12.

Stephen Shaughnessy, secretary.

Approved November 13, 2012 at our regular meeting